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RE:
Status Report on the Membership Inclusion Program Activities
The following is a status report on the progress made in implementing the Membership Inclusion Program since the Board meeting in June.
Section Implementation

I am happy to report that we have Membership Inclusion Directors for seven of the eight sections (see attached list).  The Northern Section Board has approved its implementation strategy and the bylaws have been amended to include the Membership Inclusion Director position and to set forth the responsibilities for the position.  
Chapter Diversity Survey

National has completed the draft of the national diversity survey which included the information from California and will present at the Fall Leadership meetings.  They will also make it public after that meeting.  The first of two email blast occurred in August to encourage CCAPA members to make sure their membership information is complete to help us better determine our membership composition.  The results will be presented at the Board meeting.  
State Conference Session on Diversity

The “Adding Color to the Profession” panel had two conference calls to prepare for the Tuesday, October 24 session between 4:30 and 5:45.  The panel will discuss the background on the APA’s and CCAPA’s efforts toward involving people of color in the profession both professionally and at the organizational level and the various ways people of color can participate. The panel will also discuss the Membership Inclusion Program efforts occurring throughout the state.  There will be a reception immediately following the session which will provide an opportunity to meet new people who might be interested in working on Membership Inclusion.  I encourage to you all to attend both the session and the reception.
Article for CalPlanner on Diversity

The article in this issue of the CalPlanner on the Changing Demographics of California, generated one phone call regarding the State’s Diversity efforts

Last Board Meeting

This will be my last Board meeting and my last report as the Membership Inclusion Director for the State.  I have resigned due to increasing personal obligations and some recent minor heath issues.  I have appreciated the opportunity to serve on the Board in this capacity and my prior CCAPA Board positions.  As many of you know I am very passionate about the issues of inclusion of people of color in the profession both in terms of improving the representation of people of color hired to planning jobs and on Boards and Committees of both CCAPA and APA.  I will look forward to hearing about how the Board, CCAPA and the planning profession will continue to lead the nation in making progress in this area.  Thanks for the opportunity to serve.

